
                                  Email:                  shellcove-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au     
                                     Website:             https://shellcove-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/        

 

 

 

 

Hunter Davis - NSW and Australian Record Holder!! 
 

Usually the school acknowledges student achievement related to school activities but I thought I 
would share this story.  Hunter Davis is a member of The Shellharbour Game Fishing Club and recently 

caught a record-breaking fish, approximately 40km off Shellharbour. 
 

It was a 20.1kg Mahi Mahi.  It has now been confirmed by The Game Fishing Association as a NSW 
and Australian record. 

 

Congratulations Hunter!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Important Dates 

Term 4 

Monday 2 December  Swimming Carnival 

Monday 9 December  Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

Tuesday 10 December  Year 6 Jamberoo Action Park 

Friday 13 December Presentation Day 

Wednesday 18 December Year 6 Farewell at 2:15 pm 

Last Day of Term 4 

  

Shell Cove Public School 
Care for yourself, others and our school 
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Wednesday 18 December  Last day of school for students – Year 6 students farewell approx. 2:15 pm 

 
  

Class of the Week  -  KR 
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Class of the Week  -  2K 
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Class of the Week  -  5J 
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Message from the Principal 

The end of the year is quickly approaching and the school is a hive of activity. In the last few weeks we still have 
a swimming carnival, stage 1 excursion, presentation assembly, Year 6 Farewell, school reports and a school 
rewards day. It promises to be a great end to a great year! 

School Captains 2020 

Last Monday I had the privilege of listening to Year 5 students present a speech on why people should vote for 
them as the new 2020 school captain. I was impressed with the high quality of speeches and their ability to 
confidently speak in front of an audience (for some it was their first time!). Congratulations to all who spoke and 
I cannot wait to announce the winners at the school presentation assembly on Friday 13 December. 

Cyber safety 

The school has recently become aware of an Instagram page that students in the school may be accessing from 
home. The page presents information on specific children and their family and asks them if it is correct. The next 
question is “show or cover”. This then allows the information to be made public. Other schools in the region are 
also being targeted with this and similar Instagram pages. 

I strongly recommend you report this page. The more reports, the quicker the page will be shut down. To make 
a report on Instagram: 

 1.  Tap the icon … 

 2.  Tap Report 

 3.  Follow the on-screen instructions. (Use the reason ‘underage child information’). 

Classes for 2020 

Teachers have used their professional judgements and I have processed individual parent requests, to create 
classes for 2020. At this stage we will have 21 classes. Children will find out their 2020 teacher and class mates 
before the end of the year. 

Forming new classes is always an exciting and challenging time as friendships may change. Here are the answers 
to some frequently asked questions: 

When I get my child’s class placement, can I request that it be changed?  

Class placements are considered final. Changes to placements are rare due to the fact they often cause a chain 
reaction and impact on the class balance. While we feel we consider the individual child during the placement 
process, parents must realise their child is part of a complex equation.  

You may talk with the Deputy Principal or Principal about your concerns and be assured that those concerns will 
be shared with the teacher as they are expected to have the skills to help children adjust.  

What if my child is having difficulty in his/her new placement after school has started? Can we request a 
change then?  

Parents need to talk to the classroom teacher in the first instance. They may then speak with the Assistant 
Principal, Deputy Principal or Principal, so the child’s needs can be addressed and the issue resolved. We 
acknowledge that the start of the academic year can be a challenging time for students. We ask that parents 
give their child and the classroom teacher at least five weeks to settle into a new class before any requests are 
made regarding a change. Teachers and students need to have a sufficient period of time to learn about each 
other, develop relationships and establish routines.  

Parents play a significant role by being as positive and encouraging as possible to their children in this process. 
If you have any more questions, please feel free to contact your child’s classroom teacher, the Deputy Principal 
or the Principal. 

 

Simon Webb, Principal 
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Playground Construction 

 

BAXTER MCDONALD 

On November 17 – 24, Baxter McDonald represented Shell Cove Public School in 
the NSW u/12 Boys PSSA Cricket Team. This tournament was held in Adelaide.  
Baxter was selected from 5 days of trials around Wollongong last month. Selectors 
watched on as 160 boys tried out from all the NSW regions and 12 students were 
chosen.  

Baxter’s first game was played against South Australia and they won! Baxter scored 
30 runs, the second highest score of the match. On the second day of the 
tournament he played against Northern Territory. They won again! Their third 
game was against Victoria. Unfortunately, they lost this game by only 7 runs. 

Baxter and his NSW Team came third out of Australia (8 teams) winning the Bronze 
medal. The NSW girls team won Gold; so combined NSW won the overall National 
Cricket Competition!!! 

Well done. This is an amazing achievement and we are so proud of Baxter and the 
positive way he represents our school! 
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In 2019 we introduced Ethics classes during the scripture timeslot at Shell Cove PS. The goal in 2020 is to be able 

to have every student who has nominated Ethics to be able to attend a class. To do this we need more volunteer 

ethics teachers.  Teachers receive full training through online modules and a comprehensive 2 day workshop. 

Lesson materials are provided. Suitable volunteers will have an interest in children’s education and development 

of critical thinking skills and must be available Wednesdays 2 – 2:45pm and be able to commit to teach for a 

whole year.   

Grandparents and other members of your family and friends' network might also be interested in volunteering, 

so please speak to them about volunteering.  

Each week children discuss a topic from the approved Primary Ethics curriculum. Ethics classes include scenarios, 

poems and stories, group work and activities to encourage the children to think about what they should do in 

different situations, about how those circumstances might make a difference and about the consequences of 

their actions.  

Children discuss topic such as:  

- imagining how others feel  

- how do we treat living things?  

- what is laziness?  

- how do we disagree in a respectful way?  

- fairness  

They are encouraged to think about the impact of their actions, not just on the people close to them, but also 

on the broader community.  

For more information about the program or to view the curriculum please visit www.primaryethics.com.au or 

contact the Ethics Coordinator Belinda Margetts 0403126845 or bellmargetts@hotmail.com  

 

  

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
mailto:bellmargetts@hotmail.com
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Congratulations to the following students who have received a new award.  The school is so proud of 

their efforts! 

Please note that during Term 4 only The Farm awards will be presented at assemblies. All other 

awards will be presented in class or at stage assemblies.  
 

Infants Assembly 
6 December 2019 

The following students will be presented with their Farm Award at 
our next Infants Assembly. 

 

Kindergarten 
 

 
 

Stage 1 (Year 1 & Year 2) 
 

Jaxon Bridger, Julius Milosevski, Thepphanomsone Saysana, 
Dylan Mircevski, Hudson Morris, Lilly Partridge, Lucas Moane, 

Samuel Taylor, Lincoln Pyke, Kye Micallef, Kara Condello, 
Zach Bailey, Patrick Mackay, Xavier Wilson, Lauren Worsley, 

Ella Celima, Chloe Yuksel, Layla Micallef, Oliver Hill, 
Madeline Hungerford, Morgan Vagg, Penelope Gonzalez, 

Kobie Brilsky, Ruby Johnston, Ollie Meddows, Byron McMahon, 
Nate Markovinovic, Archie Halliwell, Kyra Duncan, Ava Church, 

Beau Budgen, Charli Taylor, Jackson Fraser, Landon Deegan, 
Lucas White, Kendyl Applegate, Isabella Post, Cody Mannex, 

Chloe Nedelkovski, Sienna Tilley, Zahli Cox, Violet MacDonald, 
Joel Thornton, Harrison Charnock, Emerald Beddow, 

Alast Neday Diznab, Aleah-Macey Collins 
 

Primary Farm Awards The following students will be presented with their Farm Award at 
their next stage assembly. 

 

Stage 2 (Year 3 & Year 4) 
 

Eden Casey, Mega Da Silva, Michelle Oshima, Lara Yuksel, 
Coby Burchell, Brielle Cleary, Kayli Janse Van Rensburg, 

Lara Turkmen, Scarlett Jamieson, Kyra Nelson, Gabriel Petreski 
 

 

Stage 3 (Year 5 & Year 6) 
 

 

 

 

We would like to congratulate the following students who will be receiving a Mystics or Red Sands 

Award in class or at their stage assembly. 
 

Mystics – Ethan Shaw, Ava Marsh 

  

School Awards 
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Cookbook News 

Our school cookbooks have arrived! If you have placed 
a pre-order they will be available for collection from 
the front office from Monday.  

We have copies at the Front Office that can be 
purchased for $30.00, and they can also be ordered via 
Flexischools. 

Our P&C will have them for sale to the public at the 
December Farm’s Market on Sunday 1st December, 
and The Waterfront Twilight Christmas Market on 
Thursday 12 December. If you are available to assist at 
either of these markets please let us know. 

Belinda Margetts 
P&C Fundraising 
 
 
 
 

School Travel – Term 4 2019 

 

2020 School Travel Applications Now Open 

Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 

Students progressing to Year 3 and Year 7 no longer need to re-apply if they: 

 

- are continuing at the same school 

- are residing at the same address 

- have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

-  

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If 

they do not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a 

notification advising them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to  
 

 https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 
 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are updated and 

their current entitlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2019, the 

system will automatically cancel an entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their 

card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 

  

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
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* We aim to update this calendar as dates become available. Please regularly refer to this calendar, along with Enews and our 

Facebook page, to keep up-to-date with what is happening at Shell Cove Public School. 

         Term 4, 2019 Calendar            

1 
14/10 
 

* Staff and students return 
 

15/10 
 

* Touch footy training – 
8am  

16/10 
 

* Soccer training – 8am 

17/10 
 

* Playground Committee 
Meeting with Mrs 
MacDonald and Miss 
Carroll – 10:50am 
* Newsletter sent out 
* Class placement policy  

18/10 
 

* No Assembly 
* Sport 
* Soccer training – 8am 
 
 

2 
21/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* PSSA Soccer State Finals 
 
 

22/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Touch footy training – 
8am 
 

23/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Touch Football vs 
Milton/Gerringong 
* Boys Cricket 

24/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
 

25/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Soccer Training – 8am 
*Sport 
* Primary Assembly –9:15am 

3 
28/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Early Stage 1 Music 
Workshop 
* Kindergarten 2020 
Parent Information 
Evening – 6pm 

29/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Preschool Teddy Bear’s 
Picnic – Marina Cottage 
 

30/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Soccer training – 8am 
* Preschool Teddy Bear’s 
Picnic – Mission Australia 
 

31/10 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Preschool Teddy Bear’s 
Picnic – Blue Cove 
* Newsletter sent out 
 

1/11 
 

* Swim Scheme 
* Friday Fun Morning 
* Sport 
 
 
 

4 
4/11 
 

* Early Stage 1 Music 
Workshop 
 

5/11 
 

 *Early Stage 1 Excursion 
– Shoalhaven Zoo 

6/11 
 

* Year 6 Camp 
* Soccer training – 8am 
* NSW PSSA Athletics 
 
 

7/11 
 

* Year 6 Camp 
* Year 5 Leadership Day 
* NSW PSSA Athletics 
* Stage 1 Cricket 
 

8/11 
 

* Year 6 Camp 
* Year 5 Leadership Day 
* Sport 
* Stage Spelling Bee Finals 
 *Soccer training – 8am 
* Infants Assembly – 9:15am 

5 
11/11 
 

* 2020 Kindergarten 
Orientation Day 1 9am – 
11am 
* Year 5 students: Last day 
to hand in intention to 
apply for Year 7 entry to a 
selective high school 
forms.  
* Remembrance Day 
Service 10:30-11:10am 

12/11 
 

 
 
 

13/11 
 

* Soccer training – 8am 
 

14/11 
 

* Stage 1 Cricket 
* Newsletter sent out 

15/11 
 

* Sport 
* Soccer training – 8am 
* Whole school assembly – 
2K, 5B, 5J and 6P presenting  
* South Coast touch trials 
* Last day to send 
information to principal 
regarding 2020 class 
placements. No late 
submissions will be 
considered 
* Warilla High School 
Orientation Day 

6 
18/11 
 

* 2020 Kindergarten 
Orientation Day 2 9am – 
11am 
* Captain speeches and 
voting in the Hal 

19/11 
 

* P and C Meeting – 
7pm (Last meeting for 
year) 
 

20/11 
 

* Soccer training – 8am 

21/11 
 

* Stage 1 Cricket 

22/11 
 

* Sport 
* Soccer training – 8am 
* Primary Assembly – 
9:15am 

7 
25/11 
 

* 2020 Kindergarten 
Orientation Day 3 9am – 
11am 

26/11 
 

 
 

27/11 
 

* Soccer training – 8am 

28/11 
 

* Stage 1 Cricket 
* Newsletter sent out 

29/11 
 

* Sport 
* Soccer training – 7:30am 
* Fun Friday Morning 

8 
2/12 
 

* Swimming Carnival 

3/12 
 

 
 

4/12 
 

* Soccer training – 7:30am 
* Stage 1 Excursion: Science 
Space Wollongong 

5/12 
 

* DOSH Day – Year 6 

6/12 
 

* Sport 
* Soccer training – 7:30am 
* Infants Assembly – 9:15am 

9 
9/12 
 

* Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

10/12 
 

* Year 6 – Jamberoo 
Action Park 
 *P and C Dinner 

11/12 
 

* Final Day for Scripture 
* Soccer training – 7:30am 
* Volunteer Afternoon Tea – 
1:30pm 

12/12 
 

* Rewards Day 
* Newsletter sent out 

13/12 
 

* Presentation Day Assembly 
(School uniform - NO sports 
uniform) 
* Soccer training – 7:30am 

10 
16/12 
 

 
 

17/12 
 

* Reports home 

18/12 
 

* Year 6 School Farewell – 
2:15pm 
* Last Day of 2019 

19/12 
 

 
 

20/12 
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FLEXISCHOOLS 
 

Did you know that our Little Eats Healthy School canteen as well as the P & C uses Flexischools for online ordering 

and payment? Once you open an account you have access to the current canteen menu choices as well as 

ordering for most P & C events. You can order for the Father's Day stall coming up soon and pre orders for the 

Shell Cove Cookbook are available at a special price of $25 (usually $30).  No need to find change or be unsure 

as to the correct amount needed-it's all online for you. Check out the flyer and contact the P & C 

on pncshellcove@gmail.com if you have any questions. 

 

 

SET UP YOUR ACCOUNT 
 

  Download the Flexischools App 

Note: for iPhone and iPad please select ‘Allow’ notifications. 
 

  

  Add your School and Group 

Click on the search icon, enter your school name, select your school and 

year group, or groups relevant to you. 

  Login/Register 

Click the ‘Order now’ button located in the bottom 

right-hand corner of the app, this will open a login screen. 

• Already a Flexischools user - Enter your details and login. To save 

your login details select ‘remember me’. 

• New Flexischools user - Click ‘Register’, enter your email address 

and follow the instructions in the email to set up your account. Once 

your account is set up, add new student; search for their school, enter 

student details and select their class. 

ORDER 

  Place your Order 

Click the ‘Order now’ button located in the bottom right-hand corner of the 

app and select your student. 

  Make your Selection 

Select the items you wish to order. 

  Make Payment 

Select your payment option and complete payment to place your order. 

 
 
Alternatively you can sign-up on flexischools.com.au 

 

 

PERSONAL SOCCER TRAINING 

Improve your soccer! Personal soccer coaching in Kiama - 1 on 1 and small group.  

Alex has 2 years’ experience playing in the UK.  He trained with overseas clubs West Ham, 

Hibs & Olympiakos FC.  WWCC, first aid, FA Level 1 Coaching & Cert 4 Fitness.    Call Alex 

0491 726933 

  

mailto:pncshellcove@gmail.com
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 Volunteer Afternoon Tea 
 

 

 

 

 

  

You are invited to attend the Shell Cove  

Volunteer Afternoon Tea 

When: Wednesday 11th December, 2019 

Where: Shell Cove School Hall  

Time: 1:30 – 2:00pm 

 

Thank you for volunteering your time at our school this 

year. We really do appreciate all you do.  

 

 

From Shell Cove Staff  
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